
 
 
 
Memorandum 
 
 
Date:  April 17, 2024 
 
To:  Parks and Recreation Committee 
       Hamburg Township Board of Trustees 
 
From:  Deby Henneman, Township Coordinator 
 
Re:  Pirate Youth Athletics (formerly HPYFA)– Use of Manly Bennett Park – East 
Fields: Football Practice Fields 1 & 2  
 
We are in receipt of a Park Use Application from the Pirate Youth Athletics dated 
March 25, 2024 for use of Football practice areas 1 & 2 located in Manly Bennett 
Park East for their fall season beginning August 1, 2024 and ending November 1, 
2024. 
 
The club has requested use of 2 Football practice areas, leaving field #3 (between 
Diamonds #1 & #4) available for use by others.  They anticipate their number of 
participants at 100, and 150 people attending at any given time. Their use is on 
weekdays, leaving all fields available on the weekends, pending a couple of camps 
which they will schedule with me. 
 
Should approval of the application be recommended as submitted, it should be done 
so with the contingency that a Certificate of Insurance naming Hamburg Township 
as Additional Insured be provided, that the Clerk Department be provided all 
requested documents to their satisfaction, and that use of the fields will not be 
allowed during East Park blackout dates. All field use will be scheduled with the 
Parks Department. 
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